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The Greenshaw Learning Trust's application to the Department for the 
Education (DfE) to establish a new secondary school in Sutton for 
September 2017 received approval in March to move to the 'pre-
opening ' phase. The Greenshaw Learning Trust is currently in 
discussions with the DfE about taking the proposals forward. 
 
The site for the new school is still to be determined - this is a matter 
for the Department for Education and will be subject to their 
assessment of the feasibility of possible sites and to the full planning 
process.  
 
Sutton Council has identified two possible locations for the school - at 
the Sutton Hospital site and at the disused all weather pitch at Rosehill. 
The Council has carried out its own 'feasibility studies' into these sites, 
which it has published on its website and made available to the 
Greenshaw Learning Trust and the DfE. 
 
These 'feasibility studies' were commissioned by and are the property 
of Sutton Council, and any enquiries concerning them should be 
directed to the Council. 
 


